
Champaign County 
Racial Justice Task Force 
February 9, 2017 - 6:30 p.m. 

Douglass Library 
504 E Grove St, Champaign, IL 61820 

Agenda Item 

I. Call To Order 

II. Roll Call 

Ill. Approval of Agenda 

IV. Approval of Minutes 
A. January 26, 2017 

V. Presentations 
A. Yuyan Hong 

VI. New Business 
A. Review ofEngagement Letter to Public Officials 

VII. Task Force Member Comments/ Updates 
A. Collaboration with Stats 427 
B. Meeting locations 

VIII. Public Participation 

IX. Subcommittee Meetings 
A. Legal Process 
B. Police Practices 
C. Juvenile Justice 
0. Structural: Education, Employment, Housing 
E. Community Engagement 

X. Adjournment 



Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force (RJTF) 

Meeting Minutes 


Thursday, January 26, 2017 

6:30pm 


I. Call to Order 

Sam Byndom called the meeting to order at 6:31pm. 


II. Roll Call 

Members Present: M. Ar-Raheem, S. Balgoyen, L. Branham, S. Byndom, E. Dee, A. Felty, D. 

Harber, R. Hughes, A. James, S. Lerner, E. Patt, C. Randolph, H. Ross, S. Silver, D. Turner. 


Members Absent: 
A. Evans, A. Shelton, G. Walter. 

Kevin Schneider has resigned.from the taskforce. 

m. Approval ofAgenda 

Esther Patt moved to approve agenda. Artice James seconded. The motion carried. 


IV. Approval of Minutes 

Esther moved to approve the minutes with the approval of the year for the date ofthe meeting. 

Artice seconded the motion. The motion carried. 


V. Public Participation 

There were no public comments at this time. 


VI. Presentations 

There were no formal presentations. 


Carolyn updated the group on the status of the U of I Urban Planning student who is working 
with the data portal as a class project. Carolyn recommended that Yuyan come to the next RJTF 
meeting to present her questions about the data to the group. Carolyn listed the three goals that 
Yuyan has to work on the data and also noted that the Circuit Clerk's daily reports are no longer 
available on the website. Esther explained the issue of misleading percentages without narratives 
around the data. Carolyn talked about the disparities that exist in how individuals in the criminal 
justice system are treated/handled and the importance of looking at those disparities in addition 
to the disparity between the jail population and the general population. 

Henry Ross commented on the issue ofdiscrimination in employment in Champaign County. He 
said that there is no help for individuals who are discriminated against in the County. He will 
present recommendations regarding the need for resources in the community. 
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Artice introduced a concern about having the subcommittee meetings before Member Comments 
and New Business discussions. Esther moved to reconsider approval ofthe agenda to move these 
items before the subcommittee meetings. Maryam seconded the motion. The motion to 
reconsider the agenda approved by vocal vote. 

Esther moved to amend the agenda Sara seconded the motion. The motion approved by vocal 
vote. 

The Subcommittee Meetings agenda item was moved to before Adjournment. 

VII. New Business 
Engagement ofPublic Officials . 
Lynn introduced the topic ofengaging the officials who are involved with the criminal justice 
system. She posed the question ofwhether or not we should reach out to officials. The follow up 
questions would be who to contact and how to contact them. Carolyn noted that the meetings of 
the RJTF are public and that officials have the opportunity to come to the meeting. Esther stated 
that it needs to be clear specifically what information we are looking to get or understand, ifwe 
decide to ask anyone. Maryam noted that the task force is looking specifically at the data that 
shows the presence of racial disparities and said that she is unsure ofwhat the engagement would 
look like or what the purpose of it would be. David said that he agrees with Carolyn; there were 
four invitations already: 1) to join the RJTF 2) to attend the Community Events held in the 
summer 3) to attend public RJTF meetings 4) to respond to our requests for data. He also said 
that it could be valuable to send surveys to the officials asking what issues with racial disparities 
they see and what suggestions they have to address. Susan stated that data is only useful to prove 
the issue exists but that it cannot be the solution. Sara said we could ask City Councils or the 
County Board for new members. She also suggested an anonymous survey. 

Artice said to be careful with what we ask the officials because the officials make have 
recommendations that are completely opposite ofwhat we may recommend, and this could lose 
support rather than gain support. Esther suggested asking .. What can be done in the entire 
criminal justice system to improve the racial disparity?" Sara recommended reaching out to 
criminal justice officials in other communities who could make recommendations. Demario 
recommended retired criminal justice officials as well. Lynn reaffirmed her support for reaching 
out to criminal justice officials. Sara suggested that we also reach out to individuals who are 
directly impacted by the criminal justice system. Scott introduced the issue ofpolice and how 
they will do whatever is allowed of them, and those policies have been weakened significantly in 
past decades. He also suggested focusing on sentencing because ofthe significant racial 
disparities in sentencing. Lynn discussed the challenge of outcome measures for police 
departments. 

Carolyn brought an issue regarding asking public officials vs. criminal justice officials. Carolyn 
introduced a friendly amendment to include public officials not directly working in the criminal 
justice system. Maryam suggested that someone craft a request to those individuals before we 
vote on it. Lynn introduced the three questions from the Community Events about what can be 
done to reduce racial disparities in the CJ system. David, Carolyn, and Maryam suggested 
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removing the second and third question. Sara suggested preparing the racial disparities data 
before asking questions but it was agreed that the officials who respond would only argue the 
data. There was discussion regarding who to send these questions to. 

Lynn moved to send "a letter sent on behalf of RJTF to: the chief judge and all other judges, the 
public defender, the State's Attorney, the head of probation office, the co-directors ofFirst 
Followers, and criminal defense attorneys through local bar association soliciting feedback: 

'In your opinion, are there steps that can be taken within ourjustice system in Champaign 
County to reduce the racial disparity in it? If so, what?"' 

Esther seconded the motion. Maryam offered a friendly amendment to create and draft the letter 
and then present it to the task force at the next meeting for approval. Lynn and Esther accepted 
the amendment. The motion carried by vocal vote. 

VIII. Task Force Member Comments 
Maryam believes that the RJTF needs to address the County Board and its lack of support for the 
task force as evidenced by the recent kicking out ofthe task force from the Brookens Admin 
building. Maryam suggested ways to do this. Sara stated that she believes being in community 
spaces in Urbana and Champaign on alternating weeks is positive. Maryam noted that we are no 
longer videoed and archived. Demario asked for a clarification of how the County Board took the 
room away from the task force. Sam and Sara explained the meeting with the County Board 
Chair. Artice, Sam, Carolyn, and Demario expressed their frustration with the way the County 
Board has treated the Task Force. Esther moved that Sam ask the County Board Chair to have 
the Task Force be placed on the next County Board meeting as an update and to have Maryam 
draft a statement to address the issue to the County Board which is to be reviewed at the next 
RJTF meeting. Artice seconded the motion. Lynn asked the group ifwe should request support 
services for the task force. Lynn said that someone should cull together a list of 
recommendations which have already been made. The motion carried by vocal vote. 

Old Business on Feb. 9th -discuss budget or support services request. 

IX. Subcommittee Meetings 
Sam tabled this item. 

X. Adjournment 
Artice moved to adjourn. 
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DRAFT LETTER 


February I 0, 2017 

Honorable Chief Judge Thomas Difanis 
Champaign County Courthouse 
IO I E. Main St. #3308 
Urbana, IL 6180I 

Dear Judge Difanis: 

The Racial Justice Task Force ofwhich we are members was established by the 
Champaign County Board and charged with the task ofdeveloping recommendations to address 
the racial disparity in the county's criminal-justice system. To meet this charge, we want and 
need your feedback. 

We are hoping that you will share with the Task Force your feedback on these questions: 

• 	 Are there steps that can be taken within our justice system in Champaign County to 
reduce the racial disparity in it? 

• 	 If so, what? 

Ifyou have any other recommendations regarding steps that could be taken to reduce the racial 
disparity in Champaign County's criminal-justice system or any other insights you want to share 
with the Task Force, they too would be most welcome. 

Our preference would be that you deliver your feedback to the entire Task Force at one of 
its meetings because we all can and want to learn from you. But ifyou prefer to meet.with one 
to three Task Force members instead, we could discuss that option with you or your Court 
Administrator. 

Finally, since our goal is to get a breadth and depth of ideas and perspectives, we would 
appreciate it ifyou would please circulate this letter to the other judges who have jurisdiction 
over criminal cases in the county and encourage them to also share with the Racial Justice Task 
Force their ideas and recommendations on the questions we have tendered. 

Ifyou (or any ofthe other judges) have any questions regarding this request, please 
contact the Task Force's chair, Samuel Byndom, at (Add phone number] or 
~h~.Dd_~!.Ql 'HJ;.ID;.!il.cpm. We appreciate your consideration ofour request and thank you in 
advance for your help in this important endeavor. 

Kind regards, 

Members of the Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force 




DRAFT LETTER 


February 10, 2017 

Champaign County State's Attorney Julia Rietz 
101 E. Main St., 2nd Floor 
Urbana, IL 61801 

Dear Ms. Rietz: 

The Racial Justice Task Force ofwhich we are members was established by the 
Champaign County Board and charged with the task ofdeveloping recommendations to address 
the racial disparity in the county's criminal-justice system. To meet this charge, we want and 
need your feedback. 

We are hoping that you will share with the Task Force your feedback on these questions: 

• 	 Are there steps that can be taken within our justice system in Champaign County to 
reduce the racial disparity in it? 

• 	 If so, what? 

If you or any members of your staff have any other recommendations regarding steps that could 
be taken to reduce the racial disparity in Champaign County's criminal-justice system or any 
other insights you want to share with the Task Force, they too would be most welcome. Our 
preference would be that you deliver your feedback to the entire Task Force at one ofits 
meetings because we all can and want to learn from you. 

Ifyou have any questions regarding this request, please contact the Task Force's chair, 
Samuel Byndom, at [Add phone number] or shvndom1li,1gmail.com. We appreciate your 
consideration ofour request and thank you in advance for your help in this important endeavor. 

Kind regards, 

Members ofthe Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force 


http:shvndom1li,1gmail.com


DRAFT LETTER 


February 10, 2017 

Janie Miller-Jones, Champaign Public Defender 
101 E. Main St., 1st Floor 
Urbana, IL 61801 

Dear Mr. Miller-Jones: 

The Racial Justice Task Force ofwhich we are members was established by the 
Champaign County Board and charged with 'the task of developing recommendations to address 
the racial disparity in the county's criminal-justice system. To meet this charge, we want and 
need your feedback. 

We are hoping that you will share with the Task Force your feedback on these questions: 

• 	 Are there steps that can be taken within our justice system in Champaign County to 
reduce the racial disparity in it? 

• 	 Ifso, what? 

If you or any members ofyour staff have any other recommendations regarding steps that could 
be taken to reduce the racial disparity in Champaign County's criminal-justice system or any 
other insights you want to share with the Task Force, they too would be most welcome. Our 
preference would be that you deliver your feedback to the entire Task Force at one ofits 
meetings because we all can and want to learn from you. 

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact the Task Force's chair, 
Samuel Byndom, at [Add phone number] or ~bvndomii·gmai1.com. We appreciate your 
consideration ofour request and thank you in advance for your help in this important endeavor. 

Kind regards, 

Members ofthe Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force 


http:bvndomii�gmai1.com


DRAFT LETTER 


February 10, 2017 

Joe Gordon, Champaign County Probation & Court Services 
101 E. Main St., 3rd Floor 
Urbana, IL 61801 

Dear Mr. Gordon: 

The Racial Justice Task Force ofwhich we are members was established by the 
Champaign County Board and charged with the task ofdeveloping recommendations to address 
the racial disparity in the county's criminal-justice system. To meet this charge, we want and 
need your feedback. 

We are hoping that you will share with the Task Force your feedback on these questions: 

• 	 Are there steps that can he taken within our justice system in Champaign County to 
reduce the racial disparity in it? 

• 	 Ifso, what? 

Ifyou or any members ofyour staff have any other recommendations regarding steps that could 
be taken to reduce the racial disparity in Champaign County's criminal-justice system or any 
other insights you want to share with the Task Force, they too would be most welcome. Our 
preference would be that you deliver your feedback to the entire Task Force at one of its 
meetings because we all can and want to learn from you. · 

Ifyou have any questions regarding this request, please contact the Task Force's chair, 
Samuel Byndom, at [Add phone number] or ~bvndom:(l,gmail.com. We appreciate your 
consideration of our request and thank you in advance for your help in this important endeavor. 

Kind regards, 

Members of the Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force 


http:bvndom:(l,gmail.com


DRAFT LETTER 


February 10, 2017 

James Kilgore & Marlon Mitchell, Co-Directors 
FirstF ollowers 
Bethel A.M.E. 
401 E. Park St. 
Champaign, IL 61820 

Dear Mr. Kilgore and Mr. Mitchell: 

The Racial Justice Task Force ofwhich we are members was established by the 
Champaign County Board and charged with the task ofdeveloping recommendations to address 
the racial disparity in the county's criminal-justice system. To meet this charge, we want and 
need feedback from people who have been in the criminal-justice in Champaign County, 
including those returning to the community following a period ofconfinement, whether in the 
county jail or a state prison. 

Because you work to facilitate the reentry ofpeople released from incarceration, we are 
hoping that you will assist the Task Force in obtaining feedback on these questions and share 
your own ideas as well: 

• 	 Are there steps that can be taken within our justice system in Champaign County to 
reduce the racial disparity in it? 

• 	 Ifso, what? 

Ifyou or those with whom you work have any other recommendations regarding steps that could 
be taken to reduce the racial disparity in Champaign County's criminal-justice system or any 
other insights to share with the Task Force, that feedback too would be most welcome. Our 
preference is that the feedback be delivered to the entire Task Force at one ofits meetings, but 
the feedback could also be obtained through a focus group some Task Force members could ask 
questions ofor by sending the feedback in writing to the email address set forth. below. 

Ifyou have any questions regarding this request, please contact the Task Force's chair, 
Samuel Byndom, at [Add phone number] or ,bvndomritgmail.co·m. We appreciate your 
consideration ofour request and thank you in advance for your help in this important endeavor. 

Kind regards, 

Members of the Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force 




DRAFT LETTER 


February 10, 2017 

Mr. John E. Gadau 
116 N. Chestnut St., #200 
Champaign, IL 61820 

Dear Mr. Gadau: 

The Racial Justice Task Force ofwhich we are members was established by the 
Champaign County Board and charged with the task ofdeveloping recommendations to address 
the racial disparity in the county's criminal-justice system. To meet this charge, we want and 
need feedback from members of the Champaign County Bar Association who handle criminal 
cases in the county. 

We are hoping that you will share with those lawyers our request for feedback on these 
questions: 

• 	 Are there steps that can be taken within our justice system in Champaign County to 
reduce the racial disparity in it? 

• 	 Ifso, what? 

Ifthey have any other recommendations regarding steps that could be taken to reduce the racial 
disparity in Champaign County's criminal-justice system or any other insights they want to share 
with the Task Force, that feedback too would be most welcome. Our preference is that the 
feedback be delivered to the entire Task Force at one ofits meetings, but the feedback could also 
be sent in writing to the email address set forth below. 

Ifyou have any questions regarding this request, please contact the Task Force's chair, 
Samuel Byndom, at [Add phone number] or shvndomt'lgmail.com. We appreciate your 
consideration ofour request and thank you in advance for your help in this important endeavor. 

Kind regards, 

Members of the Champaign County Racial Justice Task Force 


http:shvndomt'lgmail.com

